
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

December 15, 2015
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, December 15, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present


Linda Pickelsimer
Present
            
Norman Burton          
Present


Cindy Early            
Present
Billie Burkhalter
Present
The minutes for the November 17, 2015 meeting were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Cindy Early
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the November financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a gain in the water department of $9,276.82. The sewer department had a loss of -$4,798.64 for the month. The monthly income for both departments showed a gain of $4,478.18, while the year to date for both departments shows a loss of -$8,813.97. After some discussion, Linda Pickelsimer made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Ken Blair seconded the motion.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
In the managers report, Manager Jeff Harrell handed the board a printout of work performed for the month of November. There was a total 57 work orders completed consisting of 11 water leaks, 1 water meter replacement, and 45 miscellaneous. 
Mr. Harrell presented the board with a request to apply for a grant to build a well, or wells, depending on the need, to supply water to the Town of Cedar Bluff. The current cost to provide water through Northeast Al Water is approximately $116,213.37 a year which consists of 68,765,310 gallons of water at a cost of $1.69 per thousand gallons. If the well/wells were in place and used we could produce water at a cost of approximately $68,765.00 a year providing the same amount of water at $1.00 per thousand gallons or $34,382.00 a year at $.50 per thousand gallons. That would be a significant benefit to the board and the savings would be more than enough to repay the grant. Mr. Harrell stated that Larry Whitley from L.A.D.D. Environmental had been contacted to help with the proposal and would be at the board's disposal to discuss the proposal further and answer any questions. After some discussion on the project the board asked Mr. Harrell to contact Mr. Whitley and ask him to be on the agenda for the January 19, 2016 meeting for further discussion.
Mr. Harrell then presented the board with a letter addressed to A.D.E.M. (Alabama Department of Environmental Management) concerning a revision to the NPDES Permit for the board's wastewater treatment facility. Mr. Harrell in conjunction with L.A.D.D. Environmental are making a written request to A.D.E.M. requesting approval to eliminate the irrigation system located at the lagoon on Boundary Ave. stating maintenance and lack of operation over the years. The system marked as Outfall No. 0031 had no discharges in the last calendar year. This would cut sampling and maintenance cost. The correspondence also requested and increase to Outfall No. 0022 to 0.5MGD discharge to the Chattooga River to accommodate the entire discharge amount allowed. After some discussion a motion was made by Norman Burton and seconded by Cindy Early authorizing Chairman Ken Blair to sign the request and send to A.D.E.M. for consideration. 
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
In unfinished business the lawsuit between the Town and Utility Board concerning the water tank located in the park was revisited but no new information on the case has been forthcoming. 

The subject of hiring a full time employee was also revisited from the November meeting where, at that time, it was decided to table this matter until the full board was present. After some discussion about finances and cost, a motion was made by Cindy Early and seconded by Billie Burkhalter not to hire a full time employee at this time.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
The board then asked Manager Harrell about employee reviews and raises. Mr. Harrell stated he had the reviews in hand and a motion was made by Cindy Early and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer to go into executive session to discuss good name and character and reconvene afterwards.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
The meeting went into executive session at 4:26 p.m.

At 4:55 the board returned from executive session with Chairman Blair calling for a motion to reconvene. A motion was made by Norman Burton and seconded by Ken Blair.
Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
At this time a motion was made by Cindy Early and seconded by Linda Pickelsimer authorizing an hourly $.50 across the board pay raise for all full time hourly employees and a $1,040.00 yearly raise for Manager Jeff Harrell.

Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
A motion was then made by Cindy Early and seconded by Billie Burkhalter authorizing a one time Christmas bonus of $100.00 to all full time employees and a one time Christmas bonus of $50.00 to all part time employees for 2015.

 Motion Carried (4-0) 

AYE: Blair, Burkhalter, Burton, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: 
The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m.     
APPROVED January 19, 2016: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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